


 
 
Monday, Jan. 5, the Oklahoma Transportation Commission approved a contract to 
widen and add safety features to I-35 in Norman. About 75,000 vehicles use this 
stretch of interstate, although designed to carry 25,000 to 30,000 vehicles.  
 



 
 
Natalie Shirley, secretary of Commerce and Tourism (center right), presents the 
Oklahoma Department of Commerce’s 2008 Ally of the Year Award in recognition of 
the Oklahoma Department of Transportation’s roll in infrastructure development. 
Shirley said infrastructure is critical to attracting new employers to Oklahoma. 
Pictured from left to right are: James Dunegan, vice chair of the Oklahoma 
Transportation Commission; Phil Tomlinson, Secretary of Transportation, Shirley 
and Gary Ridley, ODOT director. 
 



 
 
Shawn O’Leary, Norman Public Works director (at podium) addresses the 
Oklahoma Transportation Commission before the board approved a contract to 
widen a 4.6 mile stretch of I-35 in Norman. Also speaking to the commission on the 
project were (seated at table from left to right): Rep. Wallace Collins, D-Norman; 
Sen. John Sparks, D-Norman; Rep. Bill Nations, D-Norman; Rep. Scott Martin, R-
Norman and Rep. Guy Liebmann, R-Oklahoma City.  


